Lewisham NCT Branch Meeting
21 June 2011, 8pm hosted by Maya Haiman-Eilon

In Attendance:

Jessica Ormerod (Joint Branch Coordinator)

Jane Toussaint (Joint Branch Coordinator)

Maya Haiman-Eilon (Parent Support Coordinator and Post Natal Leader Trainee)

Benjamin Whitaker (Web Editor – outgoing; and SE London Dads)

Louie Matthews (Web Editor - incoming)

Maja Hilton (Treasurer)

Website

The new NCT website went live on 2 June. The whole NCT website was revamped and Lewisham NCT also got a new site. We are not completely happy with the design but are having to work with it! Benjamin has put in a lot of time moving content over from the old site to the new so thank you for that.

There have been quite a few problems with the site, but these are gradually being worked through, and the site is improving, although there is still work to be done.

Benjamin will be stepping down as Web Editor although will still be involved in the branch particularly with SE London Dads group.

Louie Matthews is taking over from Benjamin as Web Editor and they will be doing handover during the next few weeks.

Jane will ensure Louie has correct permissions to update the website.

The weblinks in the branch newsletter need to be updated, to direct to the new website.

There will be an item in the newsletter giving details of the new website,  perhaps asking members if they would like to send in photos for the website as they ones we are using are very old.

SE London Dads

Benjamin has set up SE London Dads with their own website as well as the page on the branch website. The Dads group is going very well with 100 on the mailing list, and about 8 core members who regularly attend events. 
Newsletter

The newsletter team met last week and are reorganising the newsletter. The central yellow pages will become the ‘Lewisham Yellow Pages Directory’ and will include all the branch support services with descriptions of what each role offers with contact details. It will also include details of Area Rep and New Parent Supporters. Photos too if there is space. 

There will be one diary with all the events listed. 

We discussed whether these pages could be in a pull-out format that could be put on the fridge for example, so that they can be referred to regularly, rather than put away with the newsletter.

The newsletter team is working well, with Hatty and Jessica co-ordinating, Sarah Heward doing layout design, Elmi on advert design, Fiona Keyte producing the diary and proof-reading, and Jill Gettrup proofreading.

Sarah Heward is moving to Ashford soon, but has kindly offered to carry on doing the layout design for the time being, which is great.

Newsletter Advertising

Kate Platonova is sadly stepping down as Advertising Coordinator due to a new job. This is a crucial role as it funds the production of the newsletter, and so far no-one has come forward to fill it. 

Jane is to send out an email to all members.

Maja offered to help as a temporary/last resort if no volunteer comes forward for the next issue.

We discussed trying to bring in more Lewisham based advertisers rather than Greenwich based.

Advertising Information to stay as a regular item in the newsletter. Maja to amend the figures to be net of VAT in case of future VAT changes.

Advertorials – we agreed that we could include these on an occasional basis if they also paid for an advert. However it would be at the Editors discretion.

Postnatal Grant

The branch has successfully secured a grant of £1950 from Lewisham Council to run a year long series of drop-in postnatal courses in the borough. Congratulations to Maya Haiman-Eilon for her excellent grant application. The courses will on a rolling programme of postnatal topics e.g. sleeping, feeding, relationships, going back to work etc. and will be drop-in so no booking required.

We discussed possible venues including Childrens Centres and the Waldron Health Centre. Maya will need contact details of suitable Childrens Centre managers. A free venue would be necessary to keep costs down. We discussed charging attendees a small, voluntary amount to enable the drop-ins to contintue after the grant finishes.

Volunteer Update

Lee & Hither Green: Sarah Heward is stepping down as L&HG NPS as she is moving away. There is no Area Rep in that area so it will be without any volunteer support soon. Sarah has offered to email all members.

New Cross: Aliya Porter is moving away in August so will be stepping down as Bumps & Babies (Waldren Centre) group coordinator. A replacement has not yet been found – Aliya is asking the group for a volunteer.
Jill Gettrup and Ruth are to take on the New Cross and Deptford AR and NPS roles jointly with events planned from September.

Volunteer Coordinator: Jill Gettrup is taking on role of Volunteer Coordinator and will manage the volunteer database from now on, so all new volunteers and volunteer changes are to be sent to her. It is important that we have a correct record of all volunteers. (lewishamnctvolunteer@googlemail.com)

Nearly New Sales: The team are meeting next week to discuss the next sale which is likely to be in September. Laure the NNS Coordinator is stepping down as she is going travelling. Some new volunteers have come forward who are interested in the role. Lara is to coordinate the next sale and induct the new NNS Coordinator.

The last sale in Forest Hill was very successful with over 200 people through the door and made around £1800. However the venue is a bit small and we had to reduce the number of sellers. A new venue has not yet been found.

Branch Coordinator Roles

Jane Toussaint is to go on ‘maternity leave’ from the Coordinator role from the 1st July (baby is due 1 November), and Jessica Ormerod will take over answering of queries and emails etc.

Both Jessica and Jane will officially step down as Branch Coordinators at the AMM (date to be confirmed but likely to be October). So far no-one has come forward for the role/s. 

An email to all members may be necessary.

The branch is in working very well, with key posts filled and a strong volunteer team. The Coordinator role is important to give leadership to the branch and coordinate the volunteer team.

Jane to write an article about what she has enjoyed about the Coordinator role.

Next Meeting Dates:
Volunteer Open House – Thursday 30th June, 10 - 11.30am, hosted by Jessica Ormerod at 66 Blythe Vale SE6

Branch Meeting - Tuesday 19th July at 8pm - 10pm, host to be confirmed

